
From the Headteacher 

Value of the term… 
Next term our whole school project is investigating the impact of plastic on the environment, which links to our whole school 
theme of Journeys. 

All children will have a homework project for the half-term holiday, a letter was sent home yesterday and information is on the 
school website. Please encourage your child or children to complete one project, choosing an idea from the list of suggestions 
in the letter. There will be prizes for some of the projects and many will go on display at our exhibition at the end of the summer 
term.  

Dinner Money 
Parents please remember you must pay all dinner money in advance. 

New development at 47/49 Pomeroy Street… 
Yesterday I held a meeting with representatives from London Borough of Lewisham, Engie and Peabody Trust. Work has already 
started on preparing the site for the new development. Much of Kender Park will be out of action of the next two years. 
We have secured agreement for some of the equipment from the park to be transferred to the school; there is not  a lot that we 
could use but the contractors know want we would like and will keep us fully informed. 

Please be aware we are in touch with the contractors and aim to help minimise any disruption that may occur as a result of this 
building project, although you will appreciate that much of this is out of our control. 

Attendance: please see the figures for last week below: 

Attendance: This week: 95% - could be much, much better please!! 
Rec: 90%   Yr1: 98%   Yr2: 92%   Yr3: 94%   Yr4: 97%   Yr5: 93%   Yr6: 94% - well done Year One - leading the way, again!!! 

It has been another good week in school with lots of opportunities to celebrate learning and praise the effort of the children.  
I wish you all an enjoyable and restful half-term break and look forward to seeing you all in school on Monday 4th June. 

Best wishes,  
Keith Barr 
(Headteacher) 

Events in May and June… 

Friday 25th May: school closes for half-term 
Monday 28th May: half-term week 

Monday 4th June: school re-opens for second half of the summer term 
Wednesday 6th June: Secondary Transfer meeting for children an parents in Year 5, 5.00pm 
Wednesday 6th June: Friends of Kender, Kenderbury Planning meeting, 7.00pm 

Monday 11th June: Year Six go on School Journey 
Wednesday 13th June: Mr. Barr travels to see children on School Journey 

Monday 18th June: Literature Festival starts 
Friday 29th June: Kenderbury 

Monday 2nd July: INSET day, school closes for children 

Monday 9th July: Sports Day 
Wednesday 11th July: Exhibition; Governing Body meeting 

Monday 16th July: Reports sent home 
Tuesday 17th July: Year Six Graduation 
Wednesday 18th July: meet your new teacher 
Thursday 19th July: Year Six Prom  
Friday 20th July: Last day of term, school closes at 2.30pm
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Twitter: @KenderSchool or @SBM 

Class Twitter: eg @KendDahl 

Web-site: kender.lewisham.sch.uk


